
 

INTEROFFICE MEMORAND UM 

TO: LICENSE AND HEALTH COMMITTEE 

FROM: ASSISTANT CITY ATTORNEY JENNA MERTEN 

SUBJECT: VIOLATION OF STIPULATION – MORGAN MURPHY ENTERPRISES, LLC 

DATE: 5/29/2015 

 

VIO LATION OF STIPULA TION  

On April 30, 2015, to resolve the summons and complaint filed against it, Morgan 
Murphy Enterprises, LLC, by Mary Jo Burback, stipulated that it would have a garbage 
dumpster on the premises at 5732 West Mitchell Street in compliance with Chapter 7 of 
the West Allis Revised Municipal Code by May 23, 2015 and would maintain regular 
commercial garbage service pickup on the premises at 5732 West Mitchell Street in 
compliance with Chapter 7 of the West Allis Revised Municipal Code.   The Common 
Council approved this stipulation on May 5, 2015.   

On May 27, 2015, Environmentalist Laura Temke observed that Tap 58 did not 
possess a commercial garbage dumpster on its premises.  The premises had non-
commercial, overflowing garbage containers without a cover in violation of Chapter 7 of 
the West Allis Revised Municipal Code.  

Accordingly, as this violation is a breach of the stipulation approved by the Common 
Council, I am requesting that the Committee set a date for continuation of the hearing as 
set forth in paragraph 12 of the stipulation.  

Thank you.   


